DR ROSS & PARTNERS
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Dr Ross & Partners has a Patient Participation Group of 19 members.  The Practice advertised for members in the practice newsletter and on posters in the Surgery reception and waiting areas.

We have a cross section of our practice population apart from two areas.  We do not have any ethnic minority members although a number were invited to join.  The practice does not have a large ethnic population.  The second group we found difficult to recruit from was the younger male population. ie. 18 to 35yrs.  The practice will continue to encourage patients to join the group.

Our group is made of up mixed age groups and backgrounds; we have varying ages ranging from 40 to 86 years.  We have 15 ladies and 4 gentlemen in the group.  Some of the group are carers for family members and some are working mums.  At least half of our members have long term medical conditions.  All of these characteristics help us gain a broad insight into problems other patients with the same characteristics could encounter.  It also gives us an insight to services patients may need which we do not provide at present.    
The PPG meet on a quarterly basis where members’ opinions are sought on various ideas for the group.  We intend to advertise for more patients to join through our local free magazine.  This way we hope to reach patients who do not attend the surgery on a regular basis so will not have seen our notices in reception and may not be aware of the group.  We also advertise the group on our new website.
One of the things the group discussed is the Patient Survey which the practice distributes randomly to patients on an annual basis.

This survey was compiled and approved by the Group who worked successfully to gain opinion from patients about the services we provide.  
With the help of the patient group we made the following action plan

	Issue
	Action

	Although there are lots of information leaflets and notices around health matters posted in the surgery there is not enough information about the Practice i.e. opening hours on the door and services provided by the practice.
	To post notices clearly stating opening hours at the front door and in waiting areas.
To post notices of some of the services the practice provides as listed in our practice leaflet, in the surgery and on our web site

	Being able to book appointments on line.
	The practice has just changed its website and recently changed to EMIS web and will be looking into introducing a system whereby patients will have access to book some appointments on line.

	Patients feedback service
	The practice needs to implement and make patients aware that as well as complaints we like to hear positive feedback about the service we provide and patients should be made aware of this as whilst 46% were aware of this service 31% were unsure and 10% were not aware.

	PPG Newsletter
	The group also thought that a newsletter containing the minutes of the PPG meeting would be a good way of communicating what happened at the meetings to the practice population.  Previously the Newsletter had been issued in ‘publisher’ however as the Newsletter is now being emailed it needs to be issued in ‘word’.



We have been able to act upon this plan as follows:

	Proposal
	Action

	To post notices clearly stating opening hours at the front door and in waiting areas.  To post notices of some of the services the practice provides as listed in our practice leaflet in the surgery and on our website.
	We have posted notices in the reception and waiting areas and have introduced a quarterly newsletter to keep patients informed.  The latest Newsletter for Spring 2014 will be issued in ‘word’.
The practice has recently changed to a new website which allows us to be more interactive with patients.

	Introduce a book on line service to enable patients to book appointments on line
	This work was recently introduced testing the system using one doctor.  This has proved successful and all doctors (apart from the GP registrar) now have online appointments available.


	The practice needs to make patients aware that as well as complaints we like to hear positive feedback about the service we provide.
	The practice now has a feedback section on the website and this service will feature in our next newsletter.  There are also notices in waiting areas.

	The patient group thought that a newsletter containing the minutes of the PPG meeting would be a good way of communicating what happened at the meetings to the practice population.
	The practice now includes minutes from the latest patient group meeting with each Newsletter issued.


This year’s survey showed that 69% of people had been able to book an appointment with a GP more than two days ahead 5% couldn’t remember.  The survey also showed that 72% of people were happy with their level of involvement in their care.    The survey also showed 67% of patients’ book appointments by phone and 32% in person.  The survey showed that in the last year 23% rated their overall experience of using the practice as Excellent and 62% rated the experience as Good 10% said it was OK and one person said the experience was very poor due to not being able to make an appointment. Since undertaking the survey we have provided patients with more options and opened up online appointments  This year only 27.9% of the surveys handed out were completed and returned.
There were other points to address resulting from patient feedback via the survey which included:  

Having more reception staff to answer telephones at the beginning of the day when the phones are extremely busy.  We have addressed this by running a trial having two receptionists on each morning from 8am.  Following this trial period we now permanently have two receptionists on from 8am each Monday morning.
The Surgery is open Monday, Thursday & Friday: 8.00am – 6.30pm, on Tuesday & Wednesday we have extended hours with a GP available from 7.00am – 6.30pm for patients to contact us by phone or face to face.  Prescriptions can be ordered in person or on line.
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